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Accident on MBL near Downtown Delays Service; Minor Injuries Reported

Sheriff’s deputies investigating an accident today at approximately 3:15 p.m. at 18th and Flower involving a single-occupant vehicle and a southbound Metro Blue Line (MBL) train reported the auto made an illegal turn in front of an incoming train. Northbound trains were turned back at Washington Station and single-tracking was initiated between the Venice and Maple interlockings resulting in 20-minute service delays for about 45 minutes. Officials on scene reported that the driver of the auto was transported to a medical facility claiming neck and back injuries. Three patrons on board the train were reported to have claimed neck and back injuries. The train was released from the scene at 4:00 p.m. and normal operations resumed shortly thereafter. No media inquiries were received, but news reports may follow Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department and LA Police Department logs.

 

Measure R Audits
Some cities have expressed concerns about our audit process related to Measure R funds and the ordinance. They indicate that the process seems to have changed and they are asking why.
In the past, our hired auditors may have provided guidance to city staff on the documents needed for the audit process related to the propositions, however, there has been an update in standards adopted by the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA) that no longer allows this practice to ensure auditor independence and to maintain the integrity of the audit process.  

Also, because Measure R audit requirements set forth in the ordinance require the Measure R Oversight Committee to make a finding on sub recipients’ use of Measure R funds along with our use of Measure R funds, the timelines for audit completion and reviews are tied to a December 31 deadline required by the Ordinance.  

Recognizing the impact this change may have on cities, our Chief Auditor Ruthe Holden is available to take calls individually from the city staff to clarify any questions or outstanding issues they may have in relation to successfully meeting the Measure R Audit requirements. Ruthe Holden can be reached at 213-922-1031.  

Del Amo Boulevard Extension Groundbreaking
Yesterday, Countywide Planning staff participated in the Del Amo Boulevard Extension Project’s Groundbreaking Ceremony hosted by the City of Torrance. Local elected officials and the private sector participated in the event. We contributed $20.1 million in local Proposition C and federal dollars to this $32.2 million project through our Call for Projects process. The project will complete a missing half-mile segment of Del Amo Boulevard between Crenshaw Boulevard and Maple Avenue and widen a half-mile of existing Del Amo Boulevard between Maple Avenue and Prairie Avenue. 
Media Inquiry into IG’s Audit on MTA Litigation Cost Management Practices 
The Los Angeles Times plans to run a story tomorrow on the Office of Inspector General’s Audit on our litigation cost management practices. The audit addresses areas needing improvement, areas that were satisfactory and talks about litigation cost management policies and procedures and Board communications and approvals. The audit report contains 27 recommendations to improve litigation costs and cost management practices and notes that the County Counsel Transportation Division has agreed with the majority of the recommendations and has stated that they have already implemented some of the recommendations and will soon implement others. The Board item goes before the Executive Management and Audit Committee next week.

 

 MGLEE Celebrates its First Anniversary

Today, a reporter from the newspaper HOY (Spanish language) interviewed Media Relations staff on the first anniversary of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension (MGLEE). The reporter was told that the grand public opening that took place on November 15, 2009 brought a positive change to the Eastside communities that are now linked to the entire Metro Rail system by the new six-mile light rail line extension. It was also explained that the crime statistics are very low, and there have been only seven minor incidents on the Eastside Extension. 
The story will run on Friday, November 12th. 
Metro Trip Planner Enhancements
 

Communications has begun implementing updates to the online Trip Planner. These enhancements include cosmetic changes to the user interface for a modern presentation, standardizing the look-and-feel to align with the new metro.net, updating language focused towards first-time transit riders, and utilizing Google Maps as the map visual.

 

The Metro Trip Planner receives over 5 Million hits a month by internal and external customers, and is utilized by many of the region’s carriers. It has scheduling data for over 65 carriers and provides regional trip planning for the southern California area. These enhancements are a continued effort to provide useful transit tools for our existing and new customers. You can see the updated Trip Planner now.  http://socaltransport.org/tm_pub_start.php


	

	








